NOTICE OF COMPLETION

OF COMPREHENSIVE RESPONSE ACTIONS

Wellfleet Texaco

2619 State Highway (Route 6)

Wellfleet, Massachusetts 02667
RTN 4-0895

Tier IB Permit # 82666

Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0800), reports documenting the comprehensive response actions completed at the site have been submitted to the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) for the referenced site.  The following reports have been submitted for the site:

· A Phase II Comprehensive Site Assessment, and a Phase III Identification, Evaluation and Selection of Comprehensive Remedial Action Alternatives and Remedial Action Plan were completed for the site on July 18, 2003.
· A Phase IV Remedy Implementation Plan was completed for the site on August 28, 2003.

· The site is located within an EPA designated Sole Source Aquifer and a public water supply Interim Wellhead Protection Area, but not within any DEP-Approved Zone II or, or within any Productive or Potentially productive aquifers.

Anyone interested in reviewing the reports documenting the comprehensive response actions completed at the site should notify the DEP by writing to DEP, Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup, Permit Section, at the Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, Massachusetts 02347 by September 18, 2003.
M.G.L. c. 21 E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of petition from ten or more residents of the municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. Christopher LaBrecque of Colie Realty, LLC at (508) 428-1650.
